
Trump  Backs  Diehl  A  Year
Ahead of GOP Governor Primary
Colin A. Young
State House News Service

Former President Donald Trump gave his “Complete and Total
Endorsement” to Geoff Diehl on Tuesday evening, staking out
the former state representative and U.S. Senate candidate’s
turf as the Trump candidate in the 2022 contest for governor
of Massachusetts.

“Geoff is strong on Crime, Election Integrity, our now under
siege Southern Border, loves our Military, and has a big focus
on taking care of our Vets. Geoff Diehl will be an outstanding
Governor for the state of Massachusetts,” Trump wrote in a
statement released by Diehl’s campaign.

The former president shared his support with Diehl, one of
three Republicans to have filed papers to seek the party’s
nomination for governor next year, in a phone call, Diehl’s
camp said. Though the note was an endorsement of Diehl, the
first 60 percent of it was an attack against Gov. Charlie
Baker, a Trump opponent who has not said whether he will be a
candidate in next year’s gubernatorial contest. The former
president said Baker “is definitely not an American First or
Make America Great Again kind of guy.”

Trump received 1,090,893 votes from Massachusetts (about 33
percent) in the 2016 general election and 1,167,202 votes in
the 2020 general election (about 32 percent). He’s never been
wildly popular with Bay State Republican pols and especially
not with Baker, who voiced support for removing Trump from
office in January. Baker said a month ago that he “would
certainly hope” for the support of the Republican Governors
Association if he opts to seek a third term next year, but
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brushed aside talk of Trump getting involved on Diehl’s behalf
in a potential Republican primary.

“Look, that’s so far down the road it’s not even on my radar
at this point in time,” he told WBZ’s Jon Keller. “When I
think about 2022, at this point my primary thoughts are about
some of the stuff you and I talked about — putting the federal
money to work in a way that can do good things for the people
of Massachusetts, and continuing to be a fiscally disciplined
state that generates a surplus and doesn’t spend more than it
brings in, which is what we’ve been doing, and getting as many
of those people are still on the sidelines back to work.”


